
Rat - Charming 

Year of Birth: 1912, 1924, 1936, 1948, 1960, 1972, 1984, 1996, 2008, 2020 

Personality: Quick-witted, clever, clairvoyant, short-tempered, ambitious and manipulative. They are 
charming and attractive to the opposite sex, loyal and generous to people that they considers part of 
their pack. They are resourceful and eager to seek knowledge. 
 

Ox - Patient 

Year of Birth: 1913, 1925, 1937, 1949, 1961, 1973, 1985, 1997, 2009, 2021 

Personality: Calm, diligent, modest, honest, straight-forward, easy-going but sometimes can be stub-
born. A born leader, the ox has a tendency to inspire confidence in others. They hate failure and don't 
like to be challenged. 
 

Tiger - Sensitive 

Year of Birth: 1914, 1926, 1938, 1950, 1962, 1974, 1986, 1998, 2010, 2022 

Personality: Thoughtful, rebellious, sensitive, success-oriented, humanitarian, impatient and aggres-
sive. Tigers are embodiment of lordliness and power. They are respected by other people, though they 
sometimes act antiauthoritarian and get into conflict with authority or elder people. 
 

Rabbit - Articulate 

Year of Birth: 1915, 1927, 1939, 1951, 1963, 1975, 1987, 1999, 2011, 2023 

Personality: Popular, amiable, affectionate, sincere, and opportunistic. Rabbits enjoy being surrounded 
by family and friends. Sometimes they tend to get sentimental, but rarely lose temper. Being cautious 
and conservative, they are said to be financially lucky and will be successful in business. 
 

Dragon - Healthy 

Year of Birth: 1916, 1928, 1940, 1952, 1964, 1976, 1988, 2000, 2012, 2024 

Personality: Energetic, intelligent, gifted, healthy, charismatic, noble and brave. The dragon is a popu-
lar and respected individual. A natural born leader, the dragon tends to inspire trust and confidence, 
and is good at giving orders, though sometimes they can be tactless and brash. 
 

Snake - Isolated 

Year of Birth: 1917, 1929, 1941, 1953, 1965, 1977, 1989, 2001, 2013, 2025 

Personality: Smart, intuitive, sympathetic, analytical, cautious, introverted and insecure. Snakes pre-
fer to be loners, relying strongly on their own intuition and judgment, and have little faith in other’s 
judgment. They hold a stingy attitude towards money. Being financially lucky, they seldom worry about 
money.  
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Horse - Popular 

Year of Birth: 1918, 1930, 1942, 1954, 1966, 1978, 1990, 2002, 2014, 2026 

Personality: Sharp-witted, cheerful, agile, open-minded, talkative and talented. Horses enjoy traveling, 
entertainment and large crowds. An independent thinker, the horse does not like to hear other peoples’ 
suggestions. They sometimes tend to talk too much and become impatient. 
 

Goat - Elegant 

Year of Birth: 1919, 1931, 1943, 1955, 1967, 1979, 1991, 2003, 2015, 2027 

Personality: Gentle, calm, shy, creative, understanding, insecure and pessimistic. They worry a lot and 
like to complain. Appearance and material comfort are very important to them. They need lots of sup-
port, love, care, and reassurance. 
 

Monkey - Clever 

Year of Birth: 1920, 1932, 1944, 1956, 1968, 1980, 1992, 2004, 2016, 2028 

Personality: Upbeat, clever, inquisitive, sociable and flexible. They are good at solving problems and 
making decisions. Monkeys can be loose cannons because they lack self-control and give up easily. 
 

Rooster - Good Thinkers 

Year of Birth: 1921, 1933, 1945, 1957, 1969, 1981, 1993, 2005, 2017, 2029 

Personality: practical, meticulous, conservative, alert, shrewd and opinionated. Roosters do not get 
along very well with others because they seem boastful and emotionally cold. They like dreaming and 
bravado. Firm in sticking to their own decisions, they often speak their mind. 
 

Dog - Loyal 

Year of Birth: 1922, 1934, 1946, 1958, 1970, 1982, 1994, 2006, 2018, 2030 

Personality: Loyal, trustworthy, faithful, amicable and unpretentious. They excel in business, but have 
trouble finding mates. Dogs have a sharp tongue and tend to find faults with many things. Dogs often 
feel guilty of telling white lies, and sometimes are too sensitive and moody. 
 

Pig - Chivalrous 

Year of Birth: 1923, 1935, 1947, 1959, 1971, 1983, 1995, 2007, 2019, 2031 

Personality: Polite, obliging, tolerant, sociable, naïve and perfectionist. Pigs make a wonderful com-
panion. Though they tend not to make lots of friends, they keep a few real and loyal friends. They like 
helping others, but also expect the same from others. Pigs have good taste and enjoy fine things. When 
they face a problem, they solve it with fortitude and honesty. 


